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THE ANNUAL PICNIC IS JUNE 9TH, 11:00 AM TO 2:00 OR 3:00 PM
The Grand Canyon Historical Society will be holding its annual pot luck picnic at Shoshone Point,
South Rim, located a few miles east of the Visitors Center along the Highway to Desert View. We encourage
members to attend so we can have lots of goodies to eat and drinks to drink and enjoy the view. We will be
presenting the Pioneer award and other service awards. Shoshone Point parking area is extremely limited. We
ask that you walk the half mile or so to the point. But there will be volunteer vehicles will help ferry supplies
and people as needed.

THE OL PIONEER AND NEWSLETTER
We currently do not have a President, a Vice President (who is also the outings coordinator), or an
Editor. We are working on the problem, but the “Ol Pioneer” and the Bulletin newsletter may be unavailable
for some time to come. The board apologies to the membership for the lack of these products. We are also
looking into the possibility of a website newsletter or email newsletter. These documents will not be
forthcoming until we find such persons to help get these documents and procedures established.

THE ANNUAL NORTH RIM CAMPOUT— JULY 21 AT JACOB LAKE
John Azar is planning on the historical tour of the Jacob Lake area and showing films of “River
| Runners of the Grand Canyon.” The evening meal will be a dutch oven cookout and any other goodies folks
bring. RSVP to John Azar: tontowalk2003(@yahoo.com

The Community Service project for August will not take place this year. We need a committee to
organize it for future years. Anyone interested,?

TOROWEAP GEOLOGY CAMPOUT—SEPTEMBER 15-16, 2007
The Toroweap Campout is planned as a geological show and tell by George Billingsley. Please RSVP
to George Billingsley to help in planning purposes. gors@bmol.com Those interested in going will be
informed on details as plans develop. Kids and families are encouraged to come and welcome. Basic car
camping; bring food, water, and camp gear.

The next board meeting is planned for OCTOBER 20TH at the main Flagstaff Library meeting room.
We have openings for three new board members. If interested in being on the board, contact George or Susan
at gors@bmol.com - ph: 928-526-3610. We are looking for volunteers to help on GCHS event committees. If
anyone would like to help we could use your assistance: such as outings, Grand Canyon community service
projects, historical tours or campouts, scholarships, 3rd Grand Canyon History Symposium.

The 3rd Grand Canyon History Symposium is tentatively scheduled for January 2012. If you think you |
would like to help, please contact Lee Albertson at Albertson1213@msn.com




